


















































From: Aviva Asnis-Alibozek
To: Hollis Joseph
Cc: Heather Goetz
Subject: Fwd: Cannabis- Public Hearing
Date: Thursday, October 6, 2022 2:45:16 PM

Dear Mr Hollis,
Our Simsbury First Selectman, Heather Goetz, brought to my attention that there is a public
hearing on Oct 17 regarding the allowance of cannabis dispensaries in Simsbury.  I am unable
to attend the meeting but was hoping that you may consider sharing on my behalf the
experience below — an extremely traumatic experience for my family — publicly at the
meeting to ensure the issue is raised.  Our families also include our vulnerable animals (and
Simsbury is quite the dog community with the funding we have put forth into the dog park
etc.), and the placement of cannabis dispensaries in Simsbury may inadvertently also expose
our pets to marijuana toxicosis.  In fact, dogs have heightened THC receptors and even smaller
amounts of ingested cannabis from human stool or plants growing in un-enclosed spaces can
results in morbidity and mortality.

Please see my personal experience with this below. I am happy to say that my dog did
survive… but it was a horrible (and costly) experience.

Many thanks.
Aviva G. Asnis-Alibozek
12 Ferry Lane
Simsbury, CT

Begin forwarded message:

From: Aviva Asnis-Alibozek <avivaalibozek@comcast.net>
Subject: Re: Cannabis- Public Hearing
Date: October 6, 2022 at 12:35:38 PM EDT
To: Heather Goetz <heathergoetz@me.com>

Hi Heather.
I will not be able to attend this meeting However, if you are attending, I would
ask you to relay my concern from the following experience that just happened this
past weekend — this is a text letter to my neighbors:

Dear neighbors... sorry for long text... but I want you to know that I took PJ
for a walk last evening in the park and on our way out, in the woods just next
to the parking lot, he found something and ate it. I didn't want to get poison
ivy so I didn't investigate, but assumed it was a white bag of food someone
through to the side. Within 3 hours he was very sick -- lack of balance,
paranoid, anxious, ultimately poorly responsive and we took him to the
veterinary ER (had to go to Middleton because they were concerned for
stroke). Blood work was ok and exam showed what looked like dysphoria
and toxic ingestion. Took him home and am continuing to support him ---
still sleepy, uncoordinated, and pretty lethargic but will eat :)
I went back to the park this morning and I found that what he ate was
human feces (the white was a tissue used to wipe). I am pretty sure that
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anyone pooping just next to the parking lot in the park may have been on
drugs and marijuana is 65% excreted in the feces. 
I am sharing this because it scares me and I want you to be careful with your
dogs off leash in the park. 
Fingers crossed PJ continues to improve and he just needs time for it to wear
off.

Indeed, PJ had marijuana toxicosis from eating contaminated feces.
I imagine that this would also be an even bigger issue if we started having
dispensaries in Simsbury — we are a very dog conscious community and this
raises some large safety concerns.

Thanks!
Aviva

On Oct 6, 2022, at 10:44 AM, Heather Goetz
<heathergoetz@me.com> wrote:

Dear Simsbury Families,

There is an important zoning commission meeting coming up on
Monday, October 17th, 7pm at the Simsbury Public Library.  The
meeting pertains to the allowance of cannabis dispensaries in
Simsbury.  The town put a moratorium in place last year, which is
due to expire on November 8th.  The zoning commission is holding
this public hearing to hear from residents in regards to this issue.  I
strongly urge you to have your voice heard as to where you stand on
the issue of cannabis dispensaries in Simsbury.  Please feel free to
reach out to me if you would like to discuss the topic further.  

Best regards,

Heather
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From: Paul Smarrelli
To: Hollis Joseph
Subject: Re: Application #22-32
Date: Wednesday, October 5, 2022 5:00:37 PM

As a homeowner in town I can say that I am firmly against a cannabis location in
Simsbury.  There are several concerns.  I currently work in Westfield Mass very close
to a new distribution center that opened and the traffic in/out of that location is
extreme and has cause a major problem for near by stop sign and traffic light queues.
 We already have traffic problems in town. In addition, there is a small % of the
population visiting that location that that will also visit this proposed location that will
be a greater burden to our Police and Fire Departments/ EMS.  The ripple effect is
mostly negative to the town and I would strongly recommend not allowing this to
happen.  

Thanks 
Paul Smarrelli
32 Sand Hill Rd

Application #22-32 of the Simsbury Zoning Commission, Applicant; George
McGregor, Agent; for a text amendment to the Zoning Regulations, Hartford-Simsbury
Form-Based Code, and Simsbury Center Code for the purpose of prohibiting
cannabis establishments in Simsbury Center Code and Hartford-Simsbury Code, and
permitting the use in specific zoning districts in the Town Zoning Regulations.
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From: Julie Williams
To: Hollis Joseph
Subject: Next Planning meeting agenda
Date: Thursday, October 6, 2022 7:26:02 AM

Dear Mr. Hollis,
I am unable to attend the upcoming planning meeting but I would like to register my voice on the cannabis
moratorium. I strongly believe Simsbury doesn’t need the cannabis industry in our town. I support keeping the
moratorium and even extending it beyond the spring to forever. We will survive as a town without it. Let’s find and
work with other types of businesses to encourage growth in our community.
Thank you,
Julie Williams
17 North Canton Road
West Simsbury

Sent from my iPad
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(860) 651-1333, ext. 121

Please reply to Simsbury

VIA EMAIL: GMCGREGOR@SIMSBURY-CT.GOV
AND USPS FIRST CLASS MAIL

October 10,2022

George McGregor
Director of Community Planning & Development
933 Hopmeadow Street
Simsbury, CT 06070

RE: Curaleaf

Dear Mr. McGregor,

As you know, this office represents the interest of Curaleaf regarding the proposed new
Cannabis regulations. We would like to be kept up to date with the proposed amendments as the

Public Hearing on October 17th,2022 approaches. We would like to be sure there are some

safeguards to protect the interest of Curaleaf so its present interests are not compromised. Look
forward to working with you.

Very truly yours,

cc:
LNG
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